Sep 26 (2
days ago)
Wiberg, Cody (HLB)
<cody.wiberg@state.mn.us>

to me

Hello,

In regards to pharmacy-related issues, there are two sections of state law that require a
pharmacy to check a photo ID:

An individual picking up a Schedule Il or Il controlled substance prescription must present
a photo ID if paying cash.

An individual purchasing pseudoephedrine-containing products (like Sudafed) must
present a photo ID.

Neither section of state law specifies that the ID needs to be a driver’s license or a state-issued
ID card. One section uses the term “valid photographic identification” and the other uses
“photographic identification showing the buyer's date of birth.” The Board would consider
an ID card issued by a local government (county or city) to be “valid.”

Federal law also requires an individual purchasing pseudoephedrine-containing products (like
Sudafed) to present a photo ID. The U.S. Drug Enforcement Agency was given the authority to
permit forms of ID other than federal or state-issued ID cards. The DEA permits a pharmacy to
accept and “Identification card issued by Federal, State, or local government agencies or
entities. If the identification card does not contain a photograph, identifying information shall
be included such as: name, date of birth, sex, height, color of eyes, and address.”

Since state law does not specify that only state-issued ID cards are acceptable - and since the
DEA has explicitly stated that ID cards issued by local governments are valid —a
municipally-issued ID card is an acceptable form of identification for the purposes of picking
up a controlled substance prescription or for purchasing pseudoephedrine-containing
products over-the-counter. Please let me know if you need anything else.



Cody Wiberg, Pharm.D., M.S., R.Ph.
Executive Director

Minnesota Board of Pharmacy

From: MN_HLB_Pharmacy Board
Sent: Tuesday, September 26, 2017 4:03 PM
To: Wiberg, Cody (HLB) <cody.wiberg@state.mn.us>

Subject: FW: Does the MN Board of Pharmacy recognize Municipal ID as a legal form of
identification

Judy N. Little
Office & Administrative Services

Minnesota Board of Pharmacy

(651) 201-2863
Fax (612) 617-2262
2829 University Avenue SE #530

Minneapolis, MN 55414-3251

From: tknight1222 @gmail.com [mailto:tknight1222 @gmail.com] On Behalf Of Teri Knight
Sent: Tuesday, September 26, 2017 3:47 PM
To: MN_HLB_Pharmacy Board <Pharmacy.Board@state.mn.us>

Ooops — slight clarification/caveat. A municipally-issued ID card would have to include a photograph
and, to be used to purchase pseudoephedrine-containing products, would have to include the
date-of-birth.


https://maps.google.com/?q=2829+University+Avenue+SE+%23530%0D+Minneapolis,+MN+55414&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=2829+University+Avenue+SE+%23530%0D+Minneapolis,+MN+55414&entry=gmail&source=g

Cody Wiberg, Pharm.D., M.S., R.Ph.
Executive Director
Minnesota Board of Pharmacy



